



HOYLANDSWAINE PRIMARY SCHOOL

ewslet

Spring 10

23rd March 2018

Headteacher email: lcole@hswp.co.uk

















EASTER PRODUCTION

Our Y5/6 children delivered a wonderful Easter performance once again this year telling the Easter story in an inspiring and musical way. We hope you all enjoyed their performances and thank them for their enthusiasm for the project. Thank you also to all the family members who were able to come to the performances.

WORLD BOOK DAY

Thank you to all the parents and children who participated in our World Book Day this week and come to school dressed as a book or film character! We hope you had a great day ©

CHOCOLATE TOMBOLA

Thank you to everyone who sent in an egg for the FOHS Easter Chocolate Tombola. We also hope that the children really enjoyed their Easter treasure hunt this afternoon and that they enjoy their prizes.

FOHS BUILDING

Our parent funded Friends of Hoylandswaine outdoor learning space will be constructed over the Easter holidays. This space will be able to be used by the children at break times and lunchtimes for shelter, shade and somewhere to sit and talk to their friends. We look forward to seeing it after Easter!

STUDENTS

We have a new student from Sheffield Hallam University working with us going into the summer term. Miss Crossley is undertaking a teaching degree and will be completing her block placement with us in class 2 working alongside Miss Shepherd.

KS2 FRUIT

Thank you to Louise Croft who, along with Helen Sammon, has been collecting fruit from the farm shop for our KS2 children all year. Louise is handing over the baton to Jaki Mallinson after Easter so thank you to Jaki for volunteering!

TAG RUGBY

Unfortunately the Team Activ Tag Rugby even for Y5/6 was cancelled this week due to the snow. This has now been rescheduled for 12th April in the afternoon.

BARNSLEY MUSIC SERVICE (BMS) TUITION

If your child wishes to continue their music tuition during the summer term please ensure your payment is made via schoolmoney.co.uk by Monday 9th April. Payments have been set up this week and can be accessed. You are required to give notice to BMS if your child no longer wishes to continue their tuition next term. Please email Mrs Roebuck or Mrs Taylor in the school office if you wish to cancel the lessons. The cost for tuition remains at £48.00 per term plus £15.00 instrument hire (where applicable)

LETTERS DISTRIBUTED THIS WEEK

Y5/Y6 Tag Rugby

REPLY SLIPS TO BE RETURNED

Y5/Y6 Tag Rugby – replies by 10th April 2018 please

SCHOOLMONEY PAYMENTS DUE

Please check your child's Schoolmoney account for any outstanding payments including:

- School dinners
- Extra Curricular Clubs
- Barnsley Music Service
- Y1/Y2 Butterfly House trip
- KS2 Fruit

Thank you.

SCHOOL LOTTERY

This week's winner of the school lottery was Helen Sammon! Congratulations to Helen. We have now reached 81 lottery tickets sold which is wonderful so thank you to the people who have signed up. We would like to get to 100 if we could! Please click on: https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hoylandswaine-primary-school to sign up or see the school website. Thank you for your support!

APRIL DATES

- 9th April return to school
- Week commencing 9th April Summer Term Extra-Curricular activities commence
- 10th April 3.30pm 7.30pm Parents' Evening
- 12th April pm Y5/6 Tag Rugby
- 12th April 3.30pm 5.30pm Parents' Evening
- 18th April 5.30pm Esafeguarding Workshop with Mr Bond and NSPCC
- 19th April Y1/Y2 Trip to Butterfly House, Sheffield
- 20th April Art and Design Open Afternoon everyone welcome to come and see what we are doing!
- 27th April 9.10am Class 4 Parents' Assembly

Have a lovely Easter holiday!